BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MARCH 2, 2017
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Peg Stecky, Jerry Jensen, Spring Yamasaki, Al Miotke, David Mohr, Vicki Karuzas and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: Rich Thompson, Bob Hilleary, and David Swanson
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:08.
Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the February 2nd board meeting.  Samantha noted that in the last paragraph of the 2/2/ minutes, Peggy was the person who contacted Jenny Sousa regarding renting the clubhouse for less than 8 hour increments.  Springy made a motion to accept the minutes with that correction, and Al seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
In Michael’s absence Samantha reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of $14,912.57.  She called for approval of the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  David made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Peg seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.    
OLD BUSINESS
Security – Samantha reported that the security project is complete and working.   
Broken Water Valve – Samantha reported that the broken water valve has been repaired.  The repair included lowing the valve and installing a box around it.     

Pest Control – Samantha advised the board that ongoing pest control can be contracted for $100 initial cost and $59 per month.  The board agreed that the price is worth it to keep pests out of our buildings.  Springy made a motion to accept this contract, and Peg seconded the motion.  The expenditure was passed unanimously.    

Key Replacement - Samantha stated that she is working the issue to consolidate all locks to just a few keys.  Phil reported that he might have keys to the locks on the bulletin board, and will try to get it open.  

Bathroom Update - Samantha reported that she has a bid of $7800 to complete the bathroom repairs and update.  The board expressed hope that a clean and bright restroom might help eliminate vandalism, and regular messes.  Springy made a motion to authorize an expenditure of $7500 until dues begin to come in.  Then reevaluate home much more to spend if need be.  David seconded that motion, which was approved unanimously.    

New Business 
Shoreline Erosion - Samantha stated that she has been investigating options for stopping the erosion of our park shoreline.  
Landscape Crew - Samantha threw out the idea that we should be getting better service for what we pay for landscaping.  She asked for anyone with knowledge of a good service to let her know at the next meeting.  

Garbage Dumpster Pick-up – David noted that the dumpster hasn’t been emptied since Christmas.  After some discussion, it was realized that the disposal company doesn’t have access to our new security system.  Rich said he can enable them to have access. 

 Volleyball Court - Samantha reported she will work on improving the volleyball once we have better weather, and more funds in our account.  

 Dock Repair - Samantha suggested that we put the dock repair on hold until better weather, and more funds in the bank. She feels a few volunteers can get the dock in good enough shape to last another summer.  

Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 7:59.
The next board meeting will be on April 6, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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